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EXCHANGE 0F LETTERS <MARCH 15 AND 16, 1951) BETWEEN CANADA Arf
THE UNITED STATES 0F AMERICA PROVIDING FOR TEE RENEWAL O
THE ARRANGEMENT 0F 1942 FOR TEE EXCHANGE 0F AGRICUTURA
LABOUR AND MACHINERY.

I

The Under-Secretary of State for External Aif airs to the
Chargé d'affaires ad interim of the United States of America

DEPARTMENT 0F EXTERNAL AFFAIRs

OTTAWA, March'15, 1951.

DEARt MRi. BLiss,

By an exchange of letters dated June 29 and Juiy 6, 1950*, our GoverT
ments renewed for the duration of 1950, an agreement first entered into
1942 for the exchange of harvesting machinery and crews ini the prairie regioj
of Canada and the United States, and for other movements of f arma iabj
between our two countries.

During the past, year the resuits achieved under this agreement ha'
proved very satisfactory, and for this reason the Canadian Government wishe
to extend the agreement through, 1951. 1 would appreciate your iettîngrd
know whether the United States Government shares this desire.

Shouid this proposai meet with the approval of your Government,? it
the suggestion of my Governiment that this letter and your repiy be consider
the formai extension, until the end of 1951, of the agreement which e
effective iast year, and that the details of the movement of farmn labour
machinery mentioned above be arranged between the Canadian and Uni
States officiais directly concerned.

Yours sincereiy,

A. D. P. HEENEY.

Fo the text of the exchange of letters see Canada Treaty Series 1950, No. il


